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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 440-A
Committee:
Consumer Affairs joint with Public Safety

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to independent monitors for clubs with multiple or serious violations of the cabaret licensing law or of the rules promulgated thereunder and the reporting of adjudicated violations.
	Sponsors:
By The Speaker (Council Member Quinn), and Council Members Comrie, Vallone Jr, Katz, Brewer, Gerson, Recchia Jr., Felder, Fidler, Gentile, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Liu, Martinez, McMahon, Mealy, Nelson, Palma, Sanders Jr., Sears, Stewart, Weprin, White Jr., Mark-Viverito, Foster, Gallagher, and Oddo

	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would provide the police commissioner with the authority to require that certain cabaret licensees “enter into a contract with an independent monitor approved or selected by the police commissioner” in lieu of license suspension or revocation.  The monitor would make recommendations to the licensee regarding legal and regulatory compliance associated with, among other things, the use of identification scanners, employee training, and the service of alcoholic beverages.  The legislation would require that monitors regularly report to the police commissioner regarding the “the extent to which the cabaret or public dance hall has complied with the monitor’s recommendations.  It also would require the police department to submit an annual report to the City Council providing details regarding each monitoring contract, including the rationale for extension of any monitoring agreements.  Lastly, the legislation would require licensees “who are convicted or otherwise found liable for violation” of certain legal provisions to report this information to the police department within ten days. 

	Effective Date: This local law would take effect ninety days after its enactment.

	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY07

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY08

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues: Neither the mandating of independent monitoring agreements nor the reporting associated therewith would have an impact on revenues.

	Impact on Expenditures: This legislation would have no impact on expenditures.  The cost of the independent monitor contracts would be borne by the licensees.  The police department can utilize existing resources to establish the required rules, review reports submitted by licensees, and compile the mandated annual report to the City Council. 

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A

	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

	Estimate Prepared By:
Andy Grossman, Assistant Director

                                                Paul Scimone, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst 

	History: This legislation was introduced to the Council on September 21st, 2006, considered by the Committee on Consumer Affairs joint with Public Safety on October 18th, 2006 and laid over. This legislation will be considered by the Committee on Consumer Affairs joint with Public Safety on February 28th, 2007. 
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